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25 January 2024 
 
Dear Russell, 
 
I am writing in response to your Written Questions asking me to provide the number of 
patients who have waited over four hours in each emergency department, by health board, 
with and without the application of breach exemptions, for each month since breach 
exemptions were introduced.  
 
You will be aware of the media coverage around the Welsh emergency department 
statistics in November 2023, and the false claims made about attendances being removed 
from our official statistics. I have previously addressed those points in Plenary and 
confirmed that the official statistics are in line with nationally agreed guidance and produced 
independently and free from political interference.  
 
Furthermore, my understanding is that the independent Office for National Statistics (ONS), 
jointly with the responsible statisticians across the UK, has undertaken work to assess the 
coherence and comparability of the emergency department statistics produced by the four 
nations, and expects to publish an article on this topic in February 2024. I believe this is 
important in the context of your questions, and I will respond in full when the ONS article 
has been published. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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